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German questions and recommendations to the
Republic of Namibia
Mr President,

Germany warmly welcomes the delegation of the Republic of Namibia and thanks for its comprehensive documentation for the UPR.
We commend Namibia’s strong commitment to improving its human rights record. We also congratulate Namibia on its important contributions to international human rights policy, in particular its membership in the Human Rights Council in 2013-15. We would like to encourage Namibia to continue raising its voice in this Council as well as in other fora for the cause of human rights. 
We are aware of the commitment of the Government of Namibia to the combat against violence against women and children. We share the concern, however, expressed by the Government of Namibia in its national report, that gender-based violence remains a serious concern in Namibia and we would therefore like to offer recommendations in this specific field of action: 
1. As in the previous UPR, Germany recommends the Government of Namibia to continue its efforts to combat violence against women and children at the national level. 

2. Germany particularly recommends the Government of Namibia to effectively implement the Zero Tolerance Campaign and key interventions of the National Human Rights Action Plan 2015 with regard to gender-based violence.
3. Germany further recommends to the Namibian Government to remove existing barriers to the full participation of women in economic life so as to further reduce poverty and inequality.
4. Lastly, Germany recommends to the Namibian Government to extend a standing invitation to all special procedure mandate holders of the Human Rights Council.
Thank you, Mr President.

Questions in advance:

1. Please, comment on recent reports alleging the use of excessive force by some police officers in Namibia. Which measures has Namibia taken or is Namibia planning to take to counter and prevent such incidents? What safeguards have been put in place? Have there been investigations of allegations respectively convictions of perpetrators?

2. Could Namibia please inform about the human rights implications of its ongoing land reform and resettlement program? To which extent has the land reform contributed to reducing poverty in the country as well as to maintaining economic opportunity? Are there any mechanisms in place to ensure voluntariness and to mitigate possible negative effects, including redress and adequate compensation?
3. Please, provide information on specific measures to ensure indigenous participation in decision-making processes relating to traditional sites and objects, and whether consultations with affected communities are systematically carried out before awarding concessions to extractives industries. Are there any mechanisms in place to provide redress and compensation for the loss of land by indigenous peoples?
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